Gary Van Allen

Professional Voice-Overs & Audio Production

505 Oak Crest St. Altamonte Springs, FL. 32714 (407) 869-9273

Mr. Harold Weisberg 7627 Old Receiver Road Frederick, MD. 21702

Dear Mr. Weisberg,

Thank you for your book <u>Photographic Whitewash</u>. Again I am astounded by the sheer magnitude of the cover-up of JFK's murder. Why are there so few people who care that this happened and want something done about it? When I read material such as this, it just confirms to me that I MUST use the talents and abilities I have been given in order to get this information out to the American people. And that is why I hope the people you've entrusted at Hood College will be interested in having your books recorded. I have enclosed a small recorded portion of <u>Never Again!</u> on the enclosed tape to give you an idea of what it would sound like. For the final version, I would say "the author" instead of "I" in places where you've used it. With your blessing, I would like to send a tape to Mr. Gerald McKnight At Hood College so he will have an idea of how this might sound.

I have also enclosed a check for \$20.00 for a copy of <u>Post-Mortem</u>. Your work is so fascinating, it is taking me only a few days to read through the entire book. Again, thank you for all you have discovered and published. There has been a flurry of articles in the newspapers lately about more papers being released in the JFK "investigation". I found the one about Dr. Humes admitting that someone else was "directing" the autopsy most disturbing. It confirms what you've been saying all along.

I hope you are doing well and feeling better. We hope to go on vacation and visit family in Gaithersburg, MD. this October. And if you are able, I would like to visit you while we're up there. But only if you are up to it.

I'm looking forward to reading Post-Mortem. In advance, thank you very much.

Sincerely.

Gary Warne "Van Allen"